
Meeting notes and actions arising from the

Quarterly NRSBU Customer Group

Date 7 March 2018

Place TDC Richmond

Attended by:

NRSBU Cr. Stuart Walker; Jeff Robinson; Johan Thiart

NPI Philip Wilson

Alliance Terry Kreft

ENZA Foods Kim Beloe; Peter Entwhistle

TDC Juliet Westbury

Nelmac Alan Jones

Customer Updates
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• ENZA Foods - owned by T&G. Due diligence is still underway on a potential sale of the
operation - we will be kept updated. Not running their juice plant. Will start their 'solids'
line around 3d April through to September-a 24 hour operation.

• Alliance - have had a very busy period but have recently stopped the night shift and unlikely
to replace the night shift for most of this year. Expecting a busy period in April - but only
one shift required. Terry Kreft confirmed that he is retiring - will inform us of his
replacement when known - we thanked him for his very long input into the NRSBU
operation.

• NPI - nothing specific to report on

• Tasman District Council - Juliet gave an update on recent weather events and overflows.
Confirmed that there is an ongoing project to identify and mitigate infiltration

• Nelson City Council - not represented however Stuart Walker confirmed that dealing with
infiltration is a high priority.

Resource Consents

Agreed action:

. Aberrational Discharge Consent

Send a copy of the Consent Decision and Conditions to all Customer Groups.

The conditions have formalised a protocol of the three industry customers ceasing to
discharge when there is a risk of the Saxton pump station over flowing.

We need to collectively agree on a revised protocol to work within the conditions.
Alan Jones said he would circulate the current list of contacts from the Contingency

Response Procedures - for updating as required.

Agreed there is some urgency in updating our processes around this.



• Resource Consent Renewal application

We will send a copy of the Council Notification to the 5 customers who we wish to consider
putting in a submission - note the close offdate.

Best Island Residents Meeting [Odourl

Philip Wilson gave a verbal summary of how we performed at the meeting on 15th February - he
scored us 3 out of 10 - in his view a poor response from the NRSBU team.

Jeff Robinson acknowledged that we could have been better prepared -and we can learn for future

meetings. The positive outcome was that there were 23 people at the meeting - of which 13 were
residents.

Storm modelling

Noted that where applicable - we will share results of any extra modelling and specifically on
elevations above sea level.

Regional Pipeline (*S, 4
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We bte engaga consultant to start investigating the options of how best to secure our regional
pipeline and will invite input from each of you.


